Tetra Tech, Inc.

10306 Eaton Place, Suite 340
Fairfax, VA 22030
703-385-6000

M emorandum

Date: September 25, 2009

To: Peter Kozelka, Ph.D., US EPA, Region 9

Cc: John Craig, Steve Carter, Amy King, Tetra Tdah,
From: John Hamrick, Ph.D., P.E.

Subject: Response to comments from the Port of Los AngeldsPart of Long Beach
on salinity and sediment memos (memos dated Jun2089 and July 14, 2009,
respectively)

I ntroduction

This memorandum provides responses to commentsebidrt of Los Angeles and Port
of Long Beach. The responses are presented aftenmary of the original comments.

Responseto Comments

1) Besides the use of different LAR flow and wind diatéhe model as described in the
salinity memorandum, were there other changes nwattee TMDL Model?

Response: Use of hourly observed Los Angeles River flow @&$19) and spatially
varying wind field data based on the NOAA Ports Wabservations were the only
changes made to the model, other than the switbbudy model inputs. It is
important to note that the modification from daiyputs to hourly inputs plays a
significant role in the model predictions and magaunt for some of the changes
that were noted in the comment.



2)

3)

4)

5)

6)

Since using LAR measured flow can result in suligthchange in the TMDL
Model-predicted hydrodynamics of the Harbor, are gtanning further calibration
of the watershed model so that its output is motene with measured flows?

Response: No further calibration to the watershed modelspdaaned. The Los
Angeles River watershed model was calibrated witbeoved data through 2001 for
flows, total suspended solids concentration, anthlmeoncentrations.

The memorandum shows reasonable prediction of ssdideposition at the LAR
Estuary with the changes in the watershed loadiigre there also changes in
sediment deposition at the San Gabriel River (SE&)ary?

Response: All watershed inputs were updated to hourly irsparid verified for
accuracy. Sediment deposition was also improvéldeafan Gabriel River Estuary.
These changes will be discussed in the final modetport.

Harbor Model results presented in the earlier reficatra Tech 2009, hereafter as
2009 Report) show a reduction in copper and ziigufes D-9 and D-12,
respectively) at the LAR Estuary due to erosioras ldhanging the sediment loadings
from the LAR and subsequent deposition in the LAFRIBry resulted in changes to
the copper and zinc concentrations in the LAR Egt(rgow there shouldn’t be re-
suspension of metals from the bed)?

Response: Changes to the copper and zinc concentrations besurred in the LAR
Estuary due to the recent model modifications. €ldsmnges will be discussed in the
final modeling report.

Given this difference in the inflow, and that mdtadings are proportional to the
flow (for the same metal concentrations), doesaamthat the metal loadings from
the LAR have been under-estimated for the modelilsitions shown in the 2009
Report?

Response: As mentioned above, the watershed models have d@ibrated for metals
concentrations (not loads). Therefore, the predictencentrations are accurate;
however, with increasing flows, loads will alsoriease.

Given that the Watershed Model has been rerunrtergée hourly input for the
Harbor Model, will all the model simulations presashin the 2009 Report be updated
using hourly flow and loading inputs?

Response: All results presented in the final modeling repeill be based on hourly
flow and concentration inputs.



